

# **Revere Soccer Club**

## **Board Meeting Agenda - November**

**Date:** 11/2/25

**Attendees:** Sarah Fearn, Jenn Morabito, Bishnu Shrestha, Amanda Miles, Gabriel Younker, Sandor Jakab

**Previous Meeting Minutes:** Amanda moves to approve, Bishnu seconds

## **Reports**

**Treasurer:** (Lynn Karwowski – not present, read by Gabe)

1. Balance provided – does not include academy checks that haven't cleared and \$2400 for the blue jersey numbers
2. Still waiting to hear what 2<sup>nd</sup> OHTSL invoice was for, \$2,090
  - a. Multiple messages were sent to OHTSL treasurer with no response
  - b. Gabe will reach back out

**Director of Coaching's Report:** (Sandor Jakab)

1. Season wrap up
  - a. Overall 5 teams won their divisions
  - b. Want to try to keep teams around 500 to keep competitive and allow for development
2. Working on coaches for next spring – hope to keep things as close to fall as possible
  - a. Asked to revisit the discussion of free soccer for coaches
    - i. Board agreed to discuss further
3. Meeting with U14 parents –
  - a. things are amenable, they do want to drop down a division and would like better communication/more information from the club
4. Suggestion made to create an FAQ for the start of the season to send to all active members
  - a. Suggested to use same distribution list for all monthly minutes and club updates such as a uniform update – starting this month with minutes and election information
5. Continue to advocate for better treatment of referees, but also plan to discuss at OHTSL leadership meeting what they're doing to resolve our referee concerns
6. For Spring, trying to get indoor space in March or April to hold a few academy sessions and rotate teams to get a few practices in heading into the season
7. ACTIV wants to hold a 1-hour training for coaches on warm-ups
  - a. High school teams have been working with them to try and help avoid injuries – speak highly of the program

8. Several coaches working at Sogility – will add flyer to our website in case people are interested

**Travel Update:**

1. Spring Calendar not published yet

**Academy Update:**

1. Greg Keaton asked to begin recording his hours, as he's been filling in as a coach in addition to acting as commissioner
2. Still looking for a place to store small goals at Richfield Woods
  - a. Baseball shed has limited space
  - b. Jenn will reach out to parks about adding our own small shed

**Indoor Footskills:**

1. Able to reserve some gym space for the winter -not enough to organize a full program so will offer space to coaches for teams that want to hold practice through the winter – Coaches should reach out to Sandor if you are interested in using the space during these times
  - a. 5-9 Mon Bath
  - b. 5-8:30 Fri Bath
2. Pinnacle registration still open – season got pushed back a week
  - a. 6/7 Revere Teams signed up

**President:** (Gabriel Younker)

**Vice President 1:** (Mike Folino)

**Vice President 2:** (Jenn Morabito)

**Fields/Parks:**

1. Bath Park is going to be closed June 1- TBD – will need to look for additional locations for practice and games
  - a. Jenn has a list of places to reach out to looking for new location – contact her with any ideas
  - b. Jenn will ask about the impact on the fields to see if it will be necessary to remove plugs to avoid damage

**Secretary:** (Sarah Fearn)

**Elections:**

- a. Docket (Appendix A) was emailed with the agenda – it will also be included with the minutes to all active members
- b. President and VP2 are up for election – both Gabe and Jenn have agreed to run again for their current positions

- c. All manager roles are open as well – if you're currently in a manager position and would like to maintain your position please let Sarah Fearn (secretary) know and she will confirm your name on the docket.
- d. If anyone not currently holding a position is interested in getting more involved, they can reach out to any board member to discuss opportunities
  - i. Several manager positions were eliminated by director's vote, but reserving the right to reestablish upon further discussion
  - ii. If anyone has suggestions for additional positions to help the club, members can feel free to discuss with a board member, or bring it up at any meeting
- e. Job descriptions (Appendix B) of all current roles were outlined and sent with docket - will also be included with the minutes to all active members
- f. Board voted 5-0 to offer free soccer to 7 positions: president, VP 1, VP 2, Secretary, Treasurer, Registrar, Web Guru; All other elected volunteer roles will receive a 50% discount; Coaches will receive a 50% discount
  - i. have agreed to revisit this
    - 1. discussed other ways to cut costs to afford to reinstate this – fundraising, sponsorships
      - a. Sarah and Amanda will meet to move forward with this before spring season

#### **Registration:**

- 1. Travel Registration is open – to remain open until 11:59pm on Feb 1
  - a. email will be sent to all active members as soon as a few updates are made
- 2. Approval to purchase more registration signs – up to \$100
  - a. Jenn approves, Gabe seconds
- 3. Academy registration is open - to remain open until April 1
  - a. email will be sent to all active members as soon as a few updates are made
- 4. Multiple child discount being looked into and considered for the fall

#### **Committee Reports:**

##### **1. Uniforms/Medals**

- a. 5 teams won their divisions –
  - i. metals have been ordered and Mike J is handling reimbursement applications for each of those teams' medals
- b. Academy Medals
  - i. Medals were distributed at final academy session
- c. Uniforms
  - i. Travel kit – \$168 total
    - 1. \$38/Jersey, 1 red and 1 blue, also need shorts and socks
    - 2. Have to decide between bag and quarter zip for the club
    - 3. Can also create a spirit shop where parents can purchase additional items – can get a group discount if a whole team wants to purchase an additional item

4. Have to buy new every 2 years
5. For fall, orders will need to be placed by 6/30
- ii. Academy – \$49 total
  1. \$22/Jersey, also need shorts and socks
  2. All kids in 1 color – use pinneys to separate
  3. Will rotate color each season – requiring purchasing a new kit each season

## 2. OHTSL

- a. Coaching licenses
  - i. Going forward all reimbursement applications will be handled through the DOC
    1. Please seek prior approval before signing up for a course if you intend to request reimbursement
    2. For anyone who has already reached out about taking a course the board will contact you regarding reimbursement
- b. Nov 9 OHTSL Board Meeting/Mandatory President's Meeting
  - i. Gabe and Sandor will attend to address any concerns we have
    1. Referees – coverage and how to address concerns with qualifications
    2. Travel Cup registration is too early in season, especially with no withdraws
    3. Registering teams into the appropriate divisions

## 3. Picture Day

- a. All pictures have been delivered
- b. At least 1 member did not receive their pictures, if anyone knows of any others please pass the information along so we can reach out to the company to resolve

## **Old Business:**

1. By-Law review
  - a. Last year the board began a review of the current by-laws, members may be asked to look at parts to review in an effort to assist as Mike continues our efforts
2. Fundraisers
  - a. Proposal for 3v3 tournament
3. Cav's night with the Revere Soccer Club – Sunday, Nov. 30
  - a. Tickets are still available

## **New Business:**

**Next Meeting:** 12/7

**2025 Meeting Schedule:** 1/5, 2/2, 2/23 (March meeting moved forward a week to hold in advance of declarations being due), 4/6, 5/4, 6/1, 7/6 (July meeting cancelled for low attendance), 8/3, 9/7, 10/5, 11/2, 12/7